
Tourism Advisory Board
Quarterly Meeting Minutes 
Tuesday, May 6, 2008, 10:00 a.m. – 11:30 a.m.
Delaware Economic Development Office

Large Conference Room

Dover, Delaware
Attendance

Linda Parkowski (Board Member)
Tom McCarthy (DEDO)
Mike Schwartz (Board Member)
Nikki Boone (DTO)

Norma Lee Derrickson (Board Member)
Ross Tyler (DEDO)
Xavier Teixido (Board Member)
Tim Morgan (Absent) 

George Fiorile (Board Member)
Cheryl Lahman (DEDO)
Kay Wheatley (Absent)
Sarah Willoughby (GWCVB)
Barbara Benson (Absent)
Scott Thomas (CVB)

Cindy Small (CVB)

The special meeting of the Tourism Advisory Board was called to order by Chairman Linda Parkowski at 10:00 a.m.
Approval of Minutes
 

The minutes from the meeting held Jan. 15, 2007 were reviewed and approved.

TEB
Linda Parkowski updated the board on where TEB is regarding legislation.   
Authority
 

A brief overview regarding the DTA and the desire to create an Delaware Tourism Authority.

Grant Program Review
 

The Grant Program and various changes were discussed.  The board recommended that the Program should be focused more on meeting the Delaware Tourism Office yearly campaign.  Some members of the board also made recommendations to include for profit organizations.  Currently the grant program only allows nonprofit organizations to submit applications for approval.

I-95 Welcome Center Update
 

The board was briefed by members on the current legislative and political climate of the I-95 Welcome Center and the tentative contract.  At this time the contract has not been awarded and will be closely followed by TAB members.

Review of the First Night Free Campaign – Nikki Boone
 

Nikki Boone presented an update on the First Night Free Campaign and the success that it brought to Delaware and the Tourism Industry.
Review of the 2008 Governors Summit – Nikki Boone
 

Nikki Boone presented an update on the 2008 Governors Summit its success.

DEDO Administration Presentation – Budget, PAT, Staffing
 

Cheryl Lahman presented a review of the Tourism Budget and expenditures.

Brown Sign (11:30) – Doug Epler
 

Doug Epler presented to the TAB the current status from the Brown Sign Task Force and the obstacles that they are up against regarding Brown Sign Funding and asked for assistance from the TAB to help navigate their task force in getting possible funding for their cause.  

Public Comments from Guests
 

None

Adjourn
Meeting was adjourned at 11:30 a.m.
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